





charges should be voided. OPWDD, however, did not initially do that in this case because it
believed that it should take no action pending the Inspector General’s review. Upon|
Fretum, OPWDD did conduct a comprehensive audit of ||| | | | | | QJEREEE2011 work and

ound additional billings in which the required documentation was not properly completed by
H. OPWDD advised the Office of the Medicaid Inspector General of these deficiencies
and voided over $40,000 of charges.

OPWDD further advised us that it is in the process of transferring many of the active state-
operated Medicaid service coordination cases in the Finger Lakes Region to voluntary, not-for-
profit providers, and that most of the Medicaid Service Coordinators have been transferred to
other functions. As a result, potential problems such as those raised by conduct
may be significantly less likely to occur in the future. However, given that failures
were not discovered until months after they occurred, and may never have been discovered but for
her leave, I recommend that OPWDD strengthen its internal controls and documentation system
for Medicaid Service Coordinators to avoid this type of situation in the future. Specifically,
OPWDD should implement formal procedures requiring that the supervisors of Medicaid Service
Coordinators review a sampling of notes and other required documentation each month and
document that review. Such review should be heightened for any employee with a history of
failing to properly complete the appropriate documentation. Supervisors and staff should be
trained in these new procedures.

It is requested that within 30 days you provide a detailed response to this recommendation,
including a copy of new procedures. If you have any questions regarding this matter, you can
contact me at (518) 474-1010.

Sincerel

Catherine Leahy Scott
Inspector General





